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	Quarter 1 Update:
* We currently have:

- 44 active arbitrations.

- 36 active grievances.

- 30 active Committees to be Heard (CTBH).

* We are awaiting decisions on:

- 3 arbitrations that were completed over the summer during Q3.

- 8 grievances that were recently presented during Q3.

* Active and ongoing items:

- The reclassification backlog is being addressed.

- The City of Regina is still looking into the water certification letter of understanding (LOU).

- Discussions with the Parks area regarding the rink program, waiting to hear back from the City of  Regina if they are interested in an letter of understanding (LOU) returning it to the work of the department or it stays as it is now.

- Meeting with the other Unions semi regularly to share ideas and try to have a unified front. We have some shared issues and will notify the membership in the near future.
- Was invited to two (2) tailgates this summer but obviously the coivd-19 pandemic got in the way, at the two (2) tailgates we talked about contract, costs of service, and culture within the workplace. 

- On the investigation front, we had several into misuse of City time, 15 attendance meetings, and 13 investigations into respectful workplace and harassment.

- Met with the Chief of Police to discuss the impacts of violence in our workplace and further work will be coming on that end. 

- We continue to have Collective Agreement training with our labour lawyer and bargaining preparation.

- Union present and in-put into the City of Regina’s Efficiency Review.

- Cupe National training, we are looking to institute a monthly or quarterly program.

- We completed a public survey conducted by Campaign Gears.

- An upcoming membership cultural survey is in the works. If you wish to participate then check out the website at local21.ca for details and for those already on the email list will get a digital reminder to register; membership in-put is encouraged.  

- A bargaining survey will also be conducted; membership in-put is encouraged. 

- 2 contracting out meetings have been conducted.

- We had a resignation from the executive that we will be looking to fill.

- The City of Regina rolled out its covid policy. There are many questions and details that need to be answered and addressed, once that has been achieved as well as receiving a legal opinion from National and other sources available to us, we will then provide that collected information to the membership via the Local 21 website. We ask that you check the website regularly for these important updates.  
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Health and Safety

Covid-19 Update - 28 September 2021

To date, Local 21 has yet to receive our legal opinion regarding the Vaccination and Testing Policy. While we were hoping to receive it in advance of the testing procedures coming online, it is unlikely that we will receive it before then and any action that the Local takes will be retroactive if we take any. 

I want to be clear and again clarify some misconceptions: Local 21 does not create or implement policies, we react to them. 

Some key updates:

  

* Testing:  Testing is now being delayed due to the testing policy not being completed. We met with the City of Regina on Monday 27 September 2021 to discuss this policy and many of our questions were not answered. What we do know is that the testing protocol is being developed in collaboration with the Saskatchewan Health Authority (SHA) and will be required to meet all privacy legislation.

 

* Human Rights:  If you have questions about vaccine policy and protected Human Rights, we would encourage you to review the Saskatchewan Human Rights (SHR) webpage https://saskatchewanhumanrights.ca/education-resources/information-sheets/covid-19-vaccines-vaccination-mandates-and-human-rights/. If you are unable to provide proof of vaccination due to Code-Protected right(s), we encourage you to reach out to the City of Regina to begin the accommodation process.

 

* Privacy:  This policy was created with professionals who work with all required Privacy Laws. Information can be found on the Office of the Saskatchewan Information and Privacy Commissioner’s (OSIPC) website here: https://oipc.sk.ca/statement-from-the-office-of-the-information-and-privacy-commissioner-of-saskatchewan-on-covid-19/
As noted in the in the proof of Covid Vaccination Administrative Policy:

7.6 Any questions or concerns related to the City of Regina’s collection and use of personal information and personal health information pursuant to this Policy should be directed to the City of Regina Privacy Officer at:

Jim Nicol, City Clerk / email: JNICOL@regina.ca / phone: (306) 529-4922.

 
Local 21 fully acknowledges and appreciates that this interim response has not provided many answers and that for some; this will be disappointing and frustrating. But we ask for patience while we navigate this – we need to be aware that there are competing ideologies within our own membership that is on both ends of the spectrum from – being upset that we are not doing enough to protect our members from Covid to the other end that any mandate is a violation of individual rights. 

In order to react to polices we rely on the advice of experts and evidence in front of us instead of opinion. 

Preliminary assessments, as well as other Legal assessments, and the recent announcements by the Saskatchewan Human Rights Commission (SHRC), and the Saskatchewan Government will be taken into consideration when we decide what action may be taken. 

 

We will provide further communication once we have received the legal opinion specific to the City of Regina policies.

 

Executive Board Report
RE-EXTENDED – Member Cultural Survey
There has been an increased interest to participate in the cultural survey and coupled with the current pandemic concerns that we are all experiencing, we have again decided to extend the cultural survey registration deadline to … 15 October 2021.

In fall of 2019 your Union began asking some very hard questions about culture within the City of Regina. These questions and discussions led to starting committee work with the City of Regina and further details surrounding that work will be released at a later date.

Part of our plan involves acquiring a very frank assessment of the climate that our members live in every day. There are conclusions we can draw from what we observe, but knowing and hearing from our members will always be the best approach.

You are invited to participate in an anonymous Culture Survey.

Your feedback, good or bad, is paramount to our continued improvement plan and ensuring that the City of Regina is fostering an environment that supports not only the physical health, but also the psychological safety of our members.

If you wish to participate in this survey the following information is required:

1. Your first and last name.

2. Your City of Regina employee ID#.

3. The preferred email address you wish to have the link sent to.

4. Please send the required information to: cupe.local21@sasktel.net with the RE: line “survey”.

( We encourage you to participate in this cultural survey.
( Your identity will not be shared with anyone.
Those who register will be entitled to receive a gift card for Tim Horton’s as a way to show our appreciation for your feedback.  We ask that you register by: 15 October 2021 to be eligible to participate.

Some of these topics may be difficult or triggering for some. If you experience adverse reactions from it, please seek support to help you through it.

Other News & Events
Regina City council approves Efficiency Review of City Hall operations
Mayor Sandra Masters promised to find 15 per cent in efficiencies at city hall. Though that figure is absent from a report before council, a review is coming down the pipe, nonetheless. 
Mayor Sandra Masters is on pace to make good on one of her key campaign planks — to conduct an efficiency review at city hall. In a 10-1 vote, council decided to move forward with Master’s plan to conduct a review of city operations and to create an efficiency review sponsor team to provide advice to council on how to build back after the COVID-19 pandemic has passed. Now that the review — which will cost up to $250,000 — has been approved, city manager Chris Holden said the city will issue a request for proposals “almost immediately.”

Masters’ campaign promise was to find 15 per cent in efficiencies at city hall, but that figure is absent from the report before council. Councillor Landon Mohl (Ward 10) said while door knocking during the campaign, city efficiencies was the number one concern he heard.

Masters said Councillor Andrew Stevens (Ward 3) and a member of the community will co-chair the committee and will collaborate with Holden and local stakeholders. “We’re trying to keep the committee small to keep it nimble,” said Masters. Councillor Bob Hawkins (Ward 2) said he felt committee membership should be decided by council, and moved a motion to that effect. “If we’re going to have a committee with any credibility that’s advising council, council should vote the membership on that committee,” said Hawkins.

Council agreed and the motion passed unanimously though there was no further discussion of potential members, the size of the committee or when it would be chosen.

Councillor Cheryl Stadnichuk (Ward 1) said she had some concerns about what the efficiency review will mean, specifically regarding cuts to services and jobs. “What’s considered efficient can be subjective,” she said, adding that in the past, efficiency has meant privatization and failed attempts at Lean initiatives. Echoing Stadnichuk’s concerns, Ward 6 Councillor Daniel LeBlanc, the sole dissenter, asked administration what the city’s working definition of “efficiency” is, going into the review.

Holden said the city needs to continue to offer the services it does, “in a municipal setting there isn’t a huge opportunity to slash services,” he said.

Holden said the city will look to do more with the same, while looking to technology, reworking existing systems and streamlining processes to accomplish more at city hall.

“It’s not a goal to reduce the size of the workforce,” said Holden.

LeBlanc asked about the possibility of privatizing certain services offered by the city. 
Holden said it was something that “you have to look at” but added that all recommendations from the review will come back to council for final approval, which means council will have final say on any decision. 

Six to eight services, which will be picked by council, will be reviewed in the report. The review is expected to be completed in six months. The last such review was completed in 2004.

____________________________________________________________________
Collective Bargaining Trivia
* Purpose:  To incentivize, engage, and educate the membership on benefits contained in their CBA. 

* Rules:  To play all you must do is email your answer to cupe.local21@sasktel.net and include your name, branch, and employee ID# for verification purposes. 

The first three non-executive members who respond with the correct answer will be given the choice between a Tim Horton’s twenty ($20.00) gift card or four (4) L21 work shirts of their choosing (sizes and colours are subject to stock). 

The answer and the winners will be posted in the Q4 newsletter. 

* Q3 question 2021:  How many statutory holidays are observed in our CBA including the newly announced 30 September 2021 Federal holiday and name one (1) of the Articles in our CBA where you would find that information? 
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